
An Important Message from 

The Texas Health and Human Services Commission (HHSC)  

 
Provider Enrollment Revalidation Flexibilities Extended to Nov. 30 

 
 
The Texas Medicaid & Healthcare Partnership (TMHP) and the Texas Health and Human 
Services Commission (HHSC) have extended revalidation due date and enrollment gap 
closure flexibilities through Nov. 30, 2025. 
 
Key Updates: 

• Revalidation Due Date Extension: Providers that are due for revalidation 
between Dec. 13, 2024, and Nov. 30, 2025, will receive an additional 180 
calendar days to complete revalidation in PEMS. 

• Retroactive Enrollment: Providers disenrolled between Nov. 1, 2023 and Dec. 
12, 2024, who revalidate by Nov. 30, 2025, may have their enrollment period 
backdated up to 365 days. 

 
Refer to TMHP’s article for provider resources, including information on claims 
reprocessing. 
 
 
Questions?  
Additional questions, please contact UnitedHealthcare Customer Service at 888-887-9003, 
8 a.m.–6 p.m. CT, Monday–Friday. 

https://www.tmhp.com/news/2025-05-29-revalidation-due-dates-and-retroactive-enrollment-period-gap-closures-extended

